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June 27, 2024
Phil Scarpelli, President and Chief Executive Officer 

Summary
· Transition Update – We have been diligently re-engineering our finance, management information (IT), public relations and human resources teams to best serve our four counties. Some roles have been slightly modified for efficiency and effectiveness to better serve our workforce, foster/adoptive families, provider agencies and the children and youth whom we serve. 
· DCF Updates – We are eagerly awaiting the finalization of our schedule of funds from the Department. They continue to have several changes in leadership, predominantly at their headquarters in Tallahassee. Nevertheless, both their communication and participation in local meetings continue to be fluid and reflective of a positive working relationship at all levels of FPOCF.
· Our salary administrative plan and organizational chart have been updated and submitted to the Department.
· Meetings with Seminole Sheriff Lemma, Rep. Chase Tramont, Rep Bracy Davis and several other officials to discuss their expectations and our intentions to build partnering relationships by leveraging resources, improving communications and creating synergy that develops our community stakeholders towards being “problem solvers.
· CW Nat’l Center Retreat – As an inaugural member of the National Center for Community-Based Child Welfare, I was privileged to represent FPOCF to our Child Welfare from across the nation. “All eyes continue to be on us.”  The opportunity to share, compare and contrast privatization from a variety of states in a variety of stages of development was motivating and educating. I have made so many new relationships with folks who are starting our in their respective states privatizing foster care and related services as we did over twenty years ago!
· Community Events/Engagement – I attended my first Seminole County Children’s Alliance meeting and introduced our organization, its initial primary goals of stabilizing the placement of children, stabilizing the workforce, and securing contracts with all existing provider agencies. That brought great reassurance followed by much Q & A. The chairman was quite receptive and willing to learn and participate in building this alliance predicated on a single mission, “helping our most vulnerable children and their families in a unified approach. Our Foster Parent Appreciation Even at the Brevard Zoo had a tremendous turnout! For the first time we united families from across central Florida with their children to enjoy fellowship, recognition and simply a good time with each other and the animals of this wonderful and impressive habitat for numerous exotic animals. 

· FL FAPA Mini-Conference – I was invited to participate and speak at our local Brevard Chapter of the Foster Adoptive Parent Association. After giving them an update on our organizational expansion, I wanted to reassure them that our focus and support of our Brevard Families will not be compromised since the Tri County expansion comes with its own independent workforce and foster/adoptive community. However, we will be very intentional in leveraging resources, sharing best practices and promoting the need for foster and adoptive families now on a grander scale.
· Last but certainly not least, our Board retreat and focus on the next generation of recruitment will be now for the interests of four counties, an equitable compilation of ambassadors with diversity and acumens that will drive a more philanthropic future for Family Partnerships of Central Florida. We are all “marketers” seeking the right talent and action driven members of our community to be a part of our growing governance that will help lead us successfully through our next chapter in our mission to protect children, strengthen families and change lives! 
Updates 
· We now need to take the lead on moving us forward since our Board Retreat with the guiding points provided by our facilitator. Our future is bright, our communities need us, and we are ready to build the next and most exciting chapter for our organization. Family Partnerships of Central Florida will be the quintessential community leader for our most vulnerable children and their families … and “the best place to work” in the industry!
Respectfully Submitted,

Phil Scarpelli, President and Chief Executive Officer
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